
Town of Plover, Marathon County, is seeking bids for blacktop paving work 
 
 
Hatchery Road (between Sportsman Drive and Village Road): 
One-half mile of blacktop to be placed on Hatchery Road, north of Sportsman Drive, where the gravel repaired area 
begins all the way to Village Road, and 100 feet down (south) along Village Road.  The width of pavement area will be 
22-feet, with a total of 3-inch thick (2 passes, 1 ½-inch thick each).  This project includes saw cutting with butt joints, 
and this project includes grading and compacting.  The Town would like a separate add-on price for the cost to shoulder 
the stretch of road to be paved. 
 
Sportsman Drive (between North Pole Road and Hatchery Road): 
Four sections of blacktop to be placed on Sportsman Drive, between North Pole Road and Hatchery Road, which will 
total 1,000 feet.  The width of pavement area will be 22-feet, with a total of 3-inch thick (2 passes, 1 ½-inch thick each).  
This project includes saw cutting with butt joints, for each patch, and this project includes grading and compacting.  The 
Town would like a separate add-on price for the cost to shoulder the stretch of road to be paved. 
 
The distances of the four sections along Sportsman Drive are:  140 feet, 160 feet, 250 feet, and 450 feet. 
 
A pre-bid meeting is scheduled on site, for 9:00 a.m., Monday, May 5th, beginning at the intersection of Hatchery Road 
and Village Road.  Contractors who wish to bid on this project are required to attend the pre-bid meeting, or make 
arrangements to meet with a Town of Plover representative. 
 
Due Date of Bid Submittal:  6:00 p.m., Tuesday, May 13, 2025.  Bids received after this date and time will not be 
accepted. 
 
Deadline to start the project will be determined at the Tuesday, May 13th, Town Board Meeting. 
 
Bid Opening will be held at the Town of Plover Hall, 180771 County Road Z, Birnamwood, WI  54414, at its regular Town 
Board Meeting, which starts at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Bids can be dropped off at the Town Hall just prior to the meeting, or, if needed, can be mailed to: Town Chairman, Tony 
Kautza, 184726 Village Road, Aniwa, WI  54408.  If mailed, must be received by Chairman no later than Monday, May 
12, 2025. 
 
Interested contractors should contact Town Chairman, Tony Kautza, at 715-610-1655, or tkautza@hotmail.com, for 
more information. 
 
The Town Board reserves the right to accept the bid that is most advantageous. 
 
The awarded contractor must provide a Performance Bond along with a Certificate of Insurance Liability, listing the 
Town of Plover as a Certificate Holder. 
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